
 

 

 Jennifer and I have been doing our morning devotions in Jeremiah lately. It was a 
tough time in ñchurch historyò as the Israelites were scattered into exile. The great army 
from the north invaded them and laid siege to their land and temple. It occurred to me  
today that the pandemic is like that army from the north that has invaded and laid siege. 
The life we knew seems like a distant memory. 
 The good news is our God remains the same. I hope your Lenten journey this year 
will help you refocus on the hope we have in Christ. May it re-energize you in your faith 
and worship. Hebrews 13:8 says, ñJesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and   
foreverò. Life as we know it has changed dramatically and may never be the same, but 
our Lord is constant and constantly with us. He is constantly with you. 
 

Joining you on the journey, 

Pastor Drew  

Philippians 1:3-6 

NEWS 
March 2021 

Pastor Drewôs Views:  ñWhat Hasnôt Changedò  

Website: www.fpcgriffin.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin 

The Griffin Crawl 
 

The ñcrawlò is under way. We are crawling before    
running into more fellowship, discussion and prayer   
together in 2021. Our first ñout and aboutò gathering 
was at J. Henryôs on Friday, Feb. 19th. Ina hosted an ñat 
homeò group at her house on Feb. 23rd. If youôre         

interested in joining the fun OR you have a friend you 
would like to invite, please let Pastor Drew, Sue Hutson, 
or Ina Jones know. Weôll get you on the list! The next 

gatherings are coming soon!  
 

Your List should be about 10 folks from your world 
that you are practicing ñagapeò with. Agape is           

unconditional, consistent, active, interactive, ongoing, 
selfless love. Who are the people that God has put in 
your life from the bank teller, to the next door neighbor, 
to the server, to the mechanic, to the civic club that you 
could build a relationship with and practice agape?    
Invite them to church or to the next ñcrawlò       
gathering! This is the challenge in 2021. 

http://www.fpcgriffin.org
http://www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin


Mission, Outreach, & Evangelism 
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Jesus said ñGoò, so letôs GO! Here are some opportunities to serve together with unconditional 
ñagapeò love (sign ups in the Narthex or just call the church office): 

Abundant Life Soup  
Kitchen 

 

The soup kitchen is open again, 
but only serving brown bag 
lunches that the folks pick up. I 
hope that we can get back again 
soon. Iôll keep you posted! 

New Online bible study by Pastor Drew is available!  
 

Check out the ongoing Psalm 23 study. Other studies include Philippians, Abraham, prayer and 
more on the Facebook (www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin) and YouTube (First Presbyterian Griffin) 

pages. Each study is about 30 minutes or less. Make sure you stay rooted in the Word! 

Back the Blue 
 

Back the Blue continues on the 
second Tuesday of every month. 
Our next opportunity to serve a 
chicken biscuit and coffee or 
juice will be at FPC on Tuesday, 

3/9 at 8:30 a.m. 

Bring Donations for the 
Food Pantry  

 

any Sunday in March.  
Put it in the shopping cart and 
we will make sure it gets  
delivered. We are doing a 

GREAT job at this. Keep it up!      

Rushtonôs Hope 
 

is a vital, local ministry that we support. Their 
Administration Offices and Pregnancy  
Resource Center are located at 328 W.  

Solomon Street. Hours are Tuesday ï Friday 
10 a.m. ï 4 p.m. The Donation and  

Distribution Center are located at 828 Everee 
Inn Road. Hours are the same. For more  
information OR for how you can serve,  
contact Pastor Ron at 770-468-6606.  

Sermons available online in case you missed!  
 

All recent sermons and entire worship services are available online on the Facebook page 
(www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin) and the YouTube page (First Presbyterian Griffin). This is a 

good way to promote our church if you like, share, subscribe! 

 

 

Our church is currently giving to 8 local ministries and 6 International ministries and to Thornwell 
Children's Home in Clinton S.C.  Listed below are the percentages from our offerings that go to each 

ministry: 
 
5 Loaves and 2 Fish Food Pantry  6.5%       
Habitat for Humanity, Griffin  6.5%               
Christian Women's Center             6.5%                    
Spalding Samaritans                           6.5% 
Young Life                          5%              
Young Lives                                       5% 
Michael Gordon - RUF  4% 
Rushton's Hope                                   6.5% 
Backpack food 4 Kids                         5% 
Thornwell Home                                 5% 
Serge - George Mixon                        14.5%  
Cru - Ralph Elliott                               3% 
Frontier Fellowship - Cody Watson    6.5% 
International Messengers     5% 
Mission Hope                                      6.5% 
Emily Ellingï God Town                    4% 
Special Purpose                                   4% 

Remember our shut-ins.   
Send a ñThinking About Youò card or note.    

Here is a list of our members who are not able to get out and about.   
Remember them in your prayers, send them a card, give them a call, drop by to visit.   

Letôs donôt forget them! 

Jane Gaston 
1809 Maple Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Ione Kelly 

3223 Newnan Rd., P-9 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Donna Krepps 
1705 Oak Knoll Road 
Griffin, GA  30223 

 
Marty Lang 

201 Crosstown Drive 
Peachtree City, GA  30269 

 
Anne Mixon 

Brightmoor Assisted Living  
3223 Newnan Rd. 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Michael & Maggie Rockholt 
1211 Pebble rock Road 
Hampton, GA  30228 

 
Richard Turner 
929 Springer Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

http://www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin


Operation Christmas Child 
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Pray daily for the children who have received shoeboxes.  Ask God to use these gift 
boxes and the Gospel literature to touch their hearts, so that many of them will under-
stand how much Jesus loves them and pray to receive Him as their Lord and Savior. 
 
Work on getting items for the shoeboxes.  Start working on 180 in 2021, our Churchôs 
180th Anniversary!!  We can do this!!! 

Did You Know? 
Camelot Theatre:    ñClueòï April 23-7pm; April 24-2pm & 7pm;  
           April 25-2pm-Enrichment Center 
Griffin Area Concert Association:   2020-2021 Season Cancelled 
Griffin Ballet Theatre:     All You Need Is Love with The Return ï   
      April 30, May 1, 2021 
Griffin Choral Arts:  Go to www.griffinchoralarts.org  for latest information 
Main Street Players:  Go to www.mainstreetplayers.org for latest information  
Griffin-Spalding Art Association:   Art Gallery on the first floor at the Welcome Center 
City of Griffin:      Second Saturday, March 13:  Shamrock óNô Roll 
Flint River Regional Library NEA BIG READ:  Griffin-Spalding Reading Together.  
Community-wide reading program during the month of March.  Visit:  FRRLS.NET/BIG/
READ for upcoming events. 
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Worship 

Children and Youth 
 

Since March of last year, things have been a little different around First             
Presbyterian and thatôs okay. Itôs given us the opportunity to try new things!  

 

For our families with children, they have been receiving in the mail once a week a 
small devotional, a craft, and a handwritten letter from Miss Hannah. These          
devotions are having our children go through the whole Bible and see how         

everything is pointing them to Christ!  
 

The families with youth have also been receiving a week devotional as well. For 
these older students, the families receive a Family Worship Guide PDF and, in this 
pdf, the students are given a video, discussion questions, worship songs, and       
catechism questions to work through with their parents each week. 

 

We are hoping to resume our children and youth Sunday School classes here very 
soon! We have missed seeing all our young smiling faces on Sunday mornings!  

 

We need teachers for both ages in Sunday School and Childrenôs Church at the start 
of the New Year. If you feel lead to serve in one of these areas, please let Hannah 

know either by email or phone call. 

Please share a beautiful fresh blossom 
for our cross outside the church on 
Easter morning!  The beauty will       

radiate our joy as we celebrate our risen 
Lord!  Ask Lou Baldwin if you have a 

question.  

Members! 
If you would like to place 
flowers in our sanctuary in 
honor or memory of someone 
or to recognize a special day, 
please speak to Lou Baldwin. 

http://www.griffinchoralarts.org
http://www.mainstreetplayers
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
CELEBRATE THE DECADES 

(1882-1901) 
 

Note:  More detailed history can be found on our website and/or in the 175th Anniversary Booklet 
available in the church office. 
 
As early as October 1883, the congregation was thinking about a new church ñto replace the present 
dilapidated building with a substantial brick churchò.  Funds were to be raised before beginning to 
work hoping it would take one to two years.  In January 1887, enough funds had been raised 
(thanks in large part to ñthe earnest efforts of some of the godly women of the churchò) to begin the 
building.  After much discussion, the majority of the members were in favor of the lot then known 
as ñBeeks Gin Lotò, the southwest corner of what is now West Taylor, Eighth and Meriwether 
Streets (the present location of Burger King).   
 
The building was begun and in the spring of 1888 the cornerstone was laid.  Engraved on it are 
these words: ñBuilt upon the foundation of the apostles and prophets, Jesus Christ Himself being 
the chief Corner Stone.ò Ephesians 2:20. The first service was held November 4, 1888.  The lot cost 
$1,420; the building $10,016; the furnishings, done by the ladies of the church, $450.  The Ladies 
Society also donated $1236.20 to the building fund.  Interest on the building fund was $1,436.01.  
December 17, 1888, the Building Committee was told to move the bell from the old church to the 
new.  That bell is at the back of our current property.  The old church and lot were sold for $1,000 
which was added to the building fund.  On February 2, 1890 the deficit on the cost of the church 
building was donated by the Building Committee leaving no debt of any kind.  The Building Com-
mittee was discharged February 12, 1890.  Dedicatory services were held February 18, 1890 now 
that the building was fully paid for and ñthe church could be wholly dedicated to the service of the 
Lordò.  There was great pride in the new building with its stained glass windows (which were 
moved to the current sanctuary and narthex), heart pine floors, dome ceiling, and spacious sanctu-
ary. 
 
In September 1890, Dr. McKay was called to First Presbyterian Church of Ft. Smith, Arkansas.  At 
the time, his pastorate was the longest in the history of the church.  He was greatly loved by the 
congregation. 
 
In 1891, Reverend William G. Woodbridge from Long Island, New York was called as Stated Sup-
ply for one year.  He began his ministry in March, 1891 and was called as pastor in August, 1891.   
Dr. Woodbridge was a Bible scholar and was very involved in the prohibition campaigns.  The 
church grew, especially the work of the young people.  He organized and directed the first 
ñWestminster Leagueò in the church.   
 
The organ, still being used in our church, built by Henry Pilcherôs Sons in Louisville, KY, was in-
stalled in 1894. The cost was $1,425. Since this preceded the electric age, and the church was piped 
for gas light, the organ was pumped by hand.  A hydraulic pump was later installed in the basement, 
operated by city water pressure and a piston.  This was not satisfactory because it leaked and flood-
ed the basement many times.  After electricity was installed in the church, the electric blower was 
added. 
 
Dr. Woodbridge resigned October 2, 1901 after serving about 10-1/2 years. 
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The Second Church 
Building 

The Pilcher Organ 

The Bell 



Online Giving Alert 

March 
Elder in Charge 

 

Bonnie Pfrogner  

Tim Brown. Captain 
Becki Brown 
Jimy Elling 
Tara Jones  

 
Pat Brown, Bill Baldwin, 
Gary Hollums and 
Wayne Griggs are the  
alternates each month. 
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Newsletter deadline for 
the April newsletter is  

March 24th! 

We Serve in March 

On-Line Credit/Debit Card Giving Alert 
 
One of our members tried the on-line credit card giving and found that the 
form had no space to input his credit card number. After some trial and error 
we discovered that the operating system on his computer was an older version 
and did not show the correct form. When he tried completing the form on his 
wifeôs newer computer the form displayed correctly and he was able to  
complete the credit card transaction. Who knew! We donôt quite understand 
why, but in case you run into the same problem we wanted you to be aware to 
avoid the frustration. 
 
Stewardship and Finance 

There will be NO communion on Sunday, March 7th 
since we just celebrated it on the first  Sunday of Lent 
(2/21). We will have opportunities for communion 
online on Maundy Thursday (4/1) and in person on 
Easter Sunday (4/4).  
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Dates & Stuff 

3/5/1983 -Joe & Jane Bailey 
3/24/1979 - Bill & Lou Baldwin 

1 - Sid Esary 
2 - Mimi Johnson 
2 - Lisa Carcamo 
4 - Jaice Casarez  
7 - Laura Kirby 
11 - Barron Dunn 
12 - George Kirby 
23 - Davidson Johnson 
24 - Tori Jones 

26 - Charla Springer  
29 - Dianne Pinson 

3/28  Palm Sunday 
3/29-3/31 ONLINE devotions at noon 
4/1          ONLINE Maundy Thursday with communion at 7 p.m. 
4/2          Sanctuary open at noon for Good Friday 
4/4          Easter Sunrise service at 7:20 a.m. outside 
                 Easter service in sanctuary at 11 a.m. 
                 Bring flowers for the Easter Cross! 



1349 Macon Road 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 

 


